ST. THERESA of the CHILD JESUS
FINANCE COUNCIL
March 15, 2017

Fr. Mark Neal - Absent					Mary Gisler 
Tom Hueholt 						John McMichael 
Kevin Olsen						Ellen Stemler - Absent
Margie Pope - Absent					Sergio Loch - Absent
Steve Michaud 
Paul Johnson - Absent 
Jim Langeness - Absent
Paul Galloway - Absent	

Tom Hueholt, called the meeting to order at 5:33 pm on March 15, 2017

Opening Prayer:  John McMichael 

Roll Call
Tom Hueholt, Kevin Olsen, Steve Michaud were present as were Mary Gisler and John McMichael. 

Reading and Approval of Minutes from Last Meeting
The minutes from the February 2017 meeting were approved.

Family Promise Presentation – Celeste Egger and Kathy O’Neill.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Celeste and Kathy presented the council with information on the Family Promise program which is designed to provide temporary housing, counseling, transportation, and job search assistance to homeless families.  There are 16 churches partnering to support and provide this program.  During the day, the families work with counselors at Westminster Presbyterian Church.  At night, some of the churches are able to provide sleeping quarters for the families.  St. Theresa has participated in this program since 2009 by providing $1500 annually in financial support and serving meals.  The financial support has been coming from the first fruits collection.  The intent is to continue this $1500 support from first fruits, however, the Peace and Justice Committee is requesting the Finance Council consider budgeting $2000 additional support from the parish.     (See Family Promise Impact Report Page 4)

Reports
A. School Progress Reports
Ellen and Sergio were not present so there was no school progress report.
 
Smart Tuition – Mary provided a brief summary of the uncollected for the prior school year (2015-2016) which is $3608.61.  Of this, $2815.85 has been sent to collections.  The past due for the current year stands at $1194.64.

B. Annual Diocesan Appeal (ADA)
The 2017 ADA campaign kicked off the weekend of March 4 and 5.  John McMichael reported that to date there were 139 pledges for $56,570 which is 36% of the parish’s goal of $162,828.  Of the pledged amount, $48,135 has already been paid.
	
C. Diocesan Capital Campaign Funds Received and Plan Disbursements
Mary stated that January was the last time a disbursement was received.  The next disbursement will be in April.

D. Monthly Financial Reports
Tithing continues to be steady.  The plate line item is up YTD due to gifts received around the year end.

Page 2:  John noted that Subsidy-Government Cafeteria was virtually non-existent for February.  Government payment was not received; however, John stated that had received $7700 in March and attributed the variance to timing.  

Page 3:  Latch Key income continues to lag behind budget for the month and YTD.  There were some invoicing issues caused by a failure in emails and there may be some lingering issues with the email system; however, Mary stated that invoices were being hand delivered.  This variance may be driven by a decline in enrollment rather than a lag in collections.  There was a recommendation to review the receivables to confirm there is not a collections issue but it is doubtful this is the case as services are not typically provided to families with outstanding balances.

Page 6:  HVAC expense of $1,088 for chemicals to treat the boilers. Gas expense was $1490 above the monthly budget due to timing of the billing.  

Page 7:  Computer Supply expense for month was $8700.  Of this $4425 was to purchase 4 Pro Book laptops for teachers.  This was funded with a grant from the United Way.  There was $1700 in this line item for web site maintenance.

Page 10:  Contracted Repairs/Maintenance included $1325 for two months of cleaning due to a billing issue from the service provider.  In addition, there was a service call to repair a refrigerator.  It could not be repaired so under Small Equipment there is a $700 expense for the purchase of a replacement refrigerator.  

Page 11:  Buildings and Grounds there is a $1653 expense for repair to some boiler tubes.

E. Report on Funds Transfers To and From Laddered CD Accounts
John reported he is being mindful of the FDIC limits and has made an effort to move excess funds to CD’s as they come due.   
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
New Business
A. No New Business








Old Business       
A. HVAC/Boiler
At the February meeting, the Finance Council voted on the bids for the boiler replacement, HVAC upgrade, and calibrating/testing of the HVAC system.  Mary stated that she will be presenting the approved bids to the Diocesan Building Committee the week of March 20.  With the approval of the Bishop, contracts can be signed and worked confirmed for this summer.  Mid-America will provide rebates of $20,303 for the upgrade to the HVAC system.  More rebates are expected from Mid-America from the boiler replacement.  In addition, the annual energy savings is estimated to be $7,000.
 
B. Cash Handling Policy
There is a Cash Handling Policy created from recommendations from the Diocese.  At a future meeting, it is recommended that the Finance Council vote to formally add this to the Parish’s Financial Policy.  The cash handling policy contains sound practices and for the most part the policies are being followed; however, formal approval and communication to all parish groups is recommended. 

C. Tithing Cards
John reported that he had done another analysis of the tithing cards and is estimating tithing for the coming budget to be $1,075,618.  The current Parish budget has a tithing amount of $1,070,600 so John’s analysis supports this for next year’s budget.

D. Budgets
Mary reported that she had met with Maria and Paul Galloway to build the budget for Day Care.  The budget includes increases to fees.  The 3 year old rate is moving from $159/week to $165/week.  The 4 year old rate is increasing materially from $112/week to $140/week.  The summer rate will be $159/week for non-3 year olds and $165/week for 3 year olds.  The draft budget has $138,000 net income from Day Care which will go towards the school budget.  The parish budget allocates $461,689 to the school.  Mary will be sending an email to the Finance Council members for their approval of $600,000 of funding to the school from Day Care and the Parish budgets.

E. Business Conducted by Email
No business was conducted by email since the last Finance Council meeting.

Closing Prayer:  The meeting ended with the praying of the Our Father.

Meeting adjourned at 6:45 PM.
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